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MESSAGE FROM THE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

I hope everyone had a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  Now that the Holidays are behind us; it is 
time for me to start my second half of the years visits.   The first half of my year’s visits, I spoke about things our 
International President Dr. Yamada wanted us to achieve.  The second half of my year I also want to discuss what our 
District needs to do to retain our members!  We cannot afford to continue to lose any more members.   My Motto this 
year is be a GAME CHANGER.   Unfortunately, the only thing changing is that our numbers continue to drop.   Let’s pull 
up the boot straps get some new members, retain the members we have and get our members involved so they feel a 
part of the organization and do not want to leave.  Imagine if we could at least maintain our current membership, not to 
mention if how great it would be if our "New Years" resolution was to have each member bring in one new 
member!!!  More hands to serve others.   

 
Fellow Lions Lets ROARrrrrr and have an exciting second half of this year.  I encourage all of you to come to the 

Cabinet and State Council meetings and get involved in your District.   We as a Team, working together can make 14-C 
stronger.  Till next time remember to BE A GAME CHANGER!!!!! 
 

Yours in Lionism, 

John Griffie 

District Governor 14C 
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MESSAGE FROM THE FIRST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
Lions, Lionesses, & Leos in 14C, 

As we enter 2016, our District 14C has a new club with 36 members, and growing. The average age is 16 years 
old. As of December, a brand new Leo club was chartered at Susquehannock High School in Glen Rock, York county. The 
process took about a year and a half from the first thought of the idea until its inception. 

Within a few days of being chartered, the new club members had volunteered 40 hours at the food pantry just 
in time for the Christmas holidays. They also began a project benefiting the local library. This was on the wish list the 
library had previously put on hold for years due to not enough manpower, but now it’s near completion, thanks to the 
Leo Club. 

Founding a Leo club is something most 14C Lions Clubs can accomplish. Just imagine the help with your projects 
and service that can be performed together, expanded on, and all the eager young hands willing to work. They may even 
transition into Lions members in your club in the near future! 

Don’t view a Leo Club solely as another way to serve the community, but it equally benefits the students. Leo’s 
learn from doing and it is the responsibility of the sponsoring Lions Club to help guide them. 

If you have any questions about Leo’s, or have an interest in starting a club, please contact any member of your 
District Governor’s team for information. We are here to help you. 

VDG Kerry 

klm52@aol.com 

880-6617 
 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE 2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
Fellow Lions, Lioness, and Leos, 

Happy New Year!  It’s hard to believe we are half way through this Lions year.  What a pleasure and 

privilege it has been serving as your 2nd Vice District Governor.  I greatly appreciate the support and guidance I 

have received from District Governor John, Vice District Governor Kerry, Past District Governors all, and the many 

Lions I have met during the first six months of this Lions year.   

It is hard for me to overstate the benefit of getting into the District Governor queue as 2nd VDG rather than 

waiting and having just one year (or less) to learn and prepare for the responsibilities related to the office of 

District Governor.  While there is much to learn regarding the structure and operation of Lions at the district level, 

the material is not difficult to understand and at times quite interesting.  Also, so much can be done during the two 

years prior to serving as District Governor to help make that year go smoothly.   

With those thoughts in mind, it is time to nominate candidates for the District Governor and Vice District 

Governor for the 2016-2017 Lions year.  Both VDG Kerry and I are planning to run for District Governor and 1st 

VDG, respectively.  While we welcome competition for these roles, the most critical need is to secure nominees for 

2nd VDG.  To be eligible to serve, one must have served as a Zone Chair or Cabinet Secretary.  To become a nominee, 

one must first secure the endorsement of his/her home club.  A letter of intent to run for District office should be 

sent to DG John along with a letter from your club secretary stating the club’s endorsement of your candidacy. 

I strongly encourage all Lions with good leadership and organizational skills to consider running for 

district office.  I can assure you the rewards of this service far outweigh the time and effort you will sacrifice. 

Yours in SERVICE, 

Dennis Cope 

2nd Vice District Governor 

dennis.cope@icloud.com 

717-357-3142 
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LIONS CLUB LNTERNATIONAL DISTRICT 14-C CABINET MEETING 
MINUTES - NOVEMBER 21, 2015 

OPENING - The second cabinet meeting for the 2015-16 Lions year was called to order by District Governor John Griffie. 
One verse of "America" led by Lion Gail Fridenvalds was sung, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance, and invocation given 
by PCC Gus Fridenvalds. 

Officers in Attendance: 

District Governor - John Griffie, Jr.             Zone Chairman - 3A - Clarence "CR" Lloyd 
2nd Vice Governor - Dennis Cope     Zone Chairman - 38 - Clair Starner 
Secretary - Bob Jacobs       Zone Chairman - 4A - Gordon Sinclair 
Zone Chairman – 1A - Clyde Griffie     Zone Chairman - 4B - Douglas Nace 
Zone Chairman - LB - Dennis Cope     Zone Chairman - 4C - Alan Diehl 
Zone Chairman – 2A - Dan Brant     Honorary Comm. Rep. - PDG Shirley Starner 
Zone Chairman - 28 - Brian Radcliffe 

Total Attendance - 74 Lions, Lionesses, and Guests 

District Governor John Griffie stated that the Roll Call of the Cabinet and all other attendees will be accomplished by the 
registration and sign in sheets. Protocol was established. 

PARLIAMENTARY PROCEDURE - explained by PDG P. Fred Trump. Addition of 2nd Vice Governor as a voting member 
was approved on a motion of Zone Chair CR Lloyd, seconded by Zone Chair Clair Starner. 
Motion carried. 

MINUTES - The minutes of the August 15, 2015, Cabinet meeting were approved on a motion by Cabinet Secretary Bob 
Jacobs, seconded by Zone Chair CR Lloyd. Motion Carried. 

FINANCIAL REPORT - The financial report, as of November 21, was presented by PDG George Reisinger. See attached 
copy of report. Motion to receive the Financial Report was made by 2no Vice Governor Dennis Cope, seconded by Zone 
Chair Doug Nace. Motion carried. 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR REMARKS - District Governor John welcomed all Lions, Lionesses, and guests to the Cabinet 
meeting. District 14-C is a busy district. DG John expressed appreciation for the hospitality he has been receiving on his 
club visitation. We are still looking for new members throughout the district. DG John said that his year is going by 
quickly. 

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR REMARKS -2nd VDG Dennis said that he has been enjoying the club visitations with 
DG John and L" VDG Kerry. For Lions interested in moving into district leadership positions, we aware that there are 
plenty of people available and willing to help you learn what district leadership is all about. Special Olympics of York 
County is looking for volunteers with their Polar Bear Plunge on Saturday, February 6, 2016, in Wrightsville. Contact your 
Zone Chair or Lion Becky Krout or PDG Noah Krout, if interested in helping. 2nd VDG Dennis also encouraged Club 
Secretaries to use the MyLCI Signature Service function to complete their activities reports. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

tClF - PDG Noah Krout encouraged Lions, Lionesses, and guests to participate in the basket raffle. LCIF is doing 
well. PDG Noah has a program available to local clubs telling the LCIF story. The district has received 4 grants totaling 
$135,000.00 from LCIF. 

BEACON TODGE - PDG Larry Bare announced a new project in conjunction with Beacon Lodge - Project New 
Hope, helping PA disabled veterans and their families. Project New Hope is NOT related to the Wounded Warriors 
project. There were 2 camping sessions for Project New Hope in 2015. There are three sessions scheduled for 2016. 
Work weekend is scheduled for April 8-10, 2016. More information will be forthcoming in the district newsletter as the 
information becomes available. Beacon Lodge's wish list will also be coming in a future district newsletter. 
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LIONS CLUB LNTERNATIONAL DISTRICT 14-C CABINET MEETING 
MINUTES - (CONTINUED FROM PAGE 3) 

BEACON LODGE 500 CLUB - Lion Louanna Bare reported that request cards for Beacon Lodge 500 Club were 
mailed in early September. To date Lion Louanna has received checks from 27 Lions Clubs and 5 Lioness Clubs totaling 
$4,310.00. The proceeds from Beacon Lodge 500 Club goes to offset the maintenance of Beacon Lodge. 

HEARING RESEARCH/HEARING AID Project - Report was presented by Lion Ray Rosnick. The board of 
directors of the PA Lions Hearing Research Foundation, at their May 15, 2O15 meeting made 3 research grants totaling 
$60,000.00. On Friday, July 31, the directors hosted the 1st VDGs from all PA districts to a dinner and to acquaint the 1st 
VDGs with the Foundation's programs and to answer any questions. At the board's October 31, 2015 meeting, 
recognition of the top contributing districts was made. District 14-C was number 2 in support of the Foundation, 
contributing $7,250.00. Friday, July 24, 2015, was the annual Lions Night with the Senators. There were 31 picnic and 21 
games only tickets sold for a total contribution of 5104 being made to the Foundation. ln addition, the New Freedom 
Lioness Club did not attend the game but made a $100.00 donation. Lion Ray also gave an update on the District 14-C 
Hearing Aid Program. Several years before her retirement, District 14-C had presented Wanda Riley, provider for the 
District Hearing Aid Program from October, 1995 through December 1, 2008, with a plaque for her services. Lion Rosnick 
stated that he felt it only fitting that the District should extend the same courtesy to our current provider. Lion Rosnick 
asked the District leadership to take appropriate action with this request. 2nd VDG Dennis Cope made a motion to give a 
plaque to our current provider before the end of the current year, seconded by Lion Lisa Griffie (New Oxford Lions Club). 
Motion carried. 

EYEGLASS RECYCLING - The report was presented by Lion Gene Kilgore. The Used Eyeglass Program has seen an 
increase of glasses brought in from District 14-C over the past 3 years. The recycling center in Arlington, VA has not been 
able to fill the orders for eyeglasses that they have received. Lion Kilgore reported that he recently delivered 10,842 
pairs of eyeglasses to the Arlington recycling center. Lion Kilgore reminded the audience that lenses not in frames, 
contact lenses, and sunglasses cannot be used. 

DISTRICT PROJECT PRESENTATTON - PDG Shirley Starner, Presenter - PDG Starner introduced the "Lions 
Kidsight USA - Saving Kids Sight" Project. This is a nationwide program to safeguard the vision of children from 6 months 
to 6 years of age. IPP Joe Preston has challenged Lions to screen 25 million children by June, 2018, the end of the 1O0th 
year anniversary of Lions lnternational. Screening is not the entire program. The data or information secured at a 
screening may warrant a referral to a professional eye care specialist and a follow-up program with a once a year 
screening repeated. Education experts say that 80% of learning is visual, yet most young children don't get their vision 
screened until they have problems learning or paying attention in school. Where is District 14-C with this project? Since 
August, the committee has met with 2 agencies in our district to establish rapport and to generate dialogue with the 
directors. We have secured a list of all licensed daycare centers, but there are other sites, such as home schoolers, who 
are not being screened. The project is very much in the planning stage within the district. 2nd VDG Dennis has 
developed a SMART (Specific, Measureable, Action, Realistic, Time-bound) Plan of Action for the project. The committee 
envisions every club in the district being involved in the screening process, having 3-5 members of each club trained to 
meet the needs to the children in their area.  

GMT - SMART GOALS PRESENTATION - ZC CR Lloyd Presenter. New Freedom has a new Leo Club with 
approximately 30 students - through Susquehannock High School. The GMT Committee meets the second Saturday of 
each month at 8:30 at the Cross Keys Diner. All Zone Chairs are members of the GMT committee and should attend the 
meeting. All other Lions are invited to attend. ZC Lloyd said that he made visits to 2 clubs to talk about the GMT 
committee. 2nd VDG Dennis Cope made a PowerPoint presentation for the GMT. Four points to remember: 1-) Retain, 
2) Recruit, 3) Orient, 4) Promote. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

No Old Business presented. 
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LIONS CLUB LNTERNATIONAL DISTRICT 14-C CABINET MEETING 
MINUTES - (CONTINUED FROM PAGE 4) 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR NOMINATIONS - A letter of intent from 1" VDG Kerry McKnight was presented. ln the 
letter, VDG Kerry expressed his intention to run for District 14-C Governor for Lions year 2016-2017. A letter of 
endorsement from the New Freedom Lions Club was also presented in support of VDG Kerry running for District 
Governor. A motion to place Lion Kerry McKnight in nomination for District Governor, 2016-17, was made by Lion Steve 
Grothey, President of New Freedom Lions Club, seconded by Lion Glenn Roenigle, 2nd VP New Freedom Lions Club. 
Motion carried. 

FIRST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR NOMINATIONS - A letter of intent from 2nd VDG Dennis Cope was 
presented. ln the letter, VDG Dennis expressed his intention to run for the position of 1st VDG for District 14-C for Lions 
year 2016-17. The formal nomination will take place at the February Cabinet Meeting. 

SECOND VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR NOMINATIONS - No nominations for the 2nd Vice Governor were 
available. DG John Griffie said that we need a nominee by the February Cabinet Meeting. 

MYSTERY BINGO FOR DISTRICT PROJECT - Set for Sunday, March 13, at the New Oxford Fire Co. 
Details to follow in District newsletter. 

PA NORTHEAST EYE BANK - BOARD - DG Griffie stated that there are 3 openings on the board. Anyone 
interested in serving should contact DG Griffie. PDG Hugh Gallagher expressed interest in serving as one of the Board 
members. 

CENTENNIAL CHALLENGE COORDINATOR - DG John Griffie announced that the position has been filled. 

REMINDERS: 

GMT - Second Saturday of each month. The December meeting is set for December 12, at the Biglerville High 
School at 9:00 AM. 

PEACE POSTERS - Must be postmarked by December 1. 

SCHOLARSHIP - A reminder that the Pin Traders Association offers a $2,500.00 scholarship to 12th graders who 
are children or grandchildren of Lions, or who are LEO Club members. 

NEXT CABINET MEETING - Saturday, February 13, 2O16, 9:30AM St. Paul's United Methodist Church, 4360 
Board Road, Manchester, PA. 

CLOSING - PCC Gus Fridenvalds gave the benediction for the meeting. Lion Gail Fridenvalds led in the singing of 
"God Bless America". 

ADJOURNMENT 

Submitted by lion Robert Jacobs, District 14-C Cabinet Secretary 
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 LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL, DISTRICT 14-C 

 FINANCIAL REPORT FOR NOVEMBER 21st, 2015 
        

                  ADMINISTRATION ACCOUNT                                          PROJECT ACCOUNT 

 INCOME                                                   INCOME 
        

Advertising Directories  1,145.00     Beacon Lodge  533.40 

Cabinet Meetings  0.00     DG'S Projects  13,710.00 

Directories  0.00     Diabetes Awareness  0.00 

Capitation  1,672.50     Forsight Vision  200.00 

Leo Club  1,460.77     Guide Dog  0.00 

LCI Reimbursement  140.00     Hearing Research  250.00 

50/50 Raffle  105.00     LCIF  0.00 

Basket Raffle  0.00     Leader Dog  533.40 

District Dues  7,351.58     Pa All State Band  0.00 

Misc. (carried over for awards)  627.97     Pa Eye Research/conservation  0.00 

District Convention  310.73     Pa Foundation  0.00 

Octoberfest Fun Night  150.00     SightFirst II  0.00 

      Wills Eye Hospital  0.00 

      White Cane  0.00 
         

TOTAL INCOME  12,963.55     TOTAL CLUB DONATIONS  15,226.80 
         

 EXPENSES    DISTRICT FUNDS   

         

Awards  0.00     DG's Contingency Funds   8,092.97 

Cabinet Meeting  0.00     2012 Pa State Convention   3,500.02 

Directory  911.64     Eye Care Camera   566.60 

Insurance Bonding  25.00     Cell Phone Acc. (grc wireless) (44.00)   772.00 

Leo Fund  0.00     Drug Awareness/Lions Quest   11,902.42 

Newsletter  209.80     Hearing Contingency Fund   2,589.09 

Postage  49.00     Youth Exchange   680.97 

Administrative Supplies  607.85        

VDG Expenses  1,667.00        

Misc.  0.00        

District Rally  0.00        

District Convention  0.00        

         

TOTAL EXPENSES  3,470.29     TOTAL DISTRICT FUNDS  28,104.07 
         

TOTAL INCOME LESS EXPENSES 9,493.26     BALANCE AS OF 11/19/2015  43,330.87 

     Submitted by PDG Dean Smeltzer   

     District 14-C Cabinet Treasurer   
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED/ SAVE THE DATE 

 

Dear District 14-C Lions we have been asked to assist the York County Special 

Olympic on Saturday, February 6, 2016 at one of their fund raisers, the Polar Bear 

Plunge. Please consider helping out in one of the following roles; set up, 

registration, distributing handouts, refreshment stands, and clean up. This event 

is held in Wrightsville at the John Wright Restaurant.  The event activities start 

around 8:30 with set up and finish with cleanup by noon.  If you are interested in being a part of the fantastic event, 

please e-mail me at rkpinkrose@comcast.net and put Special Olympic as the subject or call 225-4892. 

 Please consider giving a couple hours to support the York County Special Olympics, I am sure that they would also 

appreciate anyone willing to collect donations and take the plunge with them. Let me know and I will get donation forms 

to you.  

Lions Club International has made Special Olympics a project that they would like all Lion Clubs to participate and 

become involved with, here is District 14-C’s opportunity to build a relationship and support the Special Olympics 

Athletes.  District 14-C has thus far participated in a golfing tournament, bowling tournament, and Adams County Special 

Olympics Christmas party these experiences have been very rewarding to those who have already volunteered. There is 

also the opportunity coming up the first Saturday in May at York College where the Spring Games are held and the need 

for assistance is overwhelming.  There will be more information in the future on the Spring Games and how individuals 

or Lion Clubs can assist.  

Thank you and I look forward to seeing the relationship between Special Olympics and Lion Clubs in District 14-C grow 

and develop.  

Lion Becky Krout 

 

SAVE THE DATES: OCTOBER 28-30, 2016 

DISTRICT 14-C will be the host District for the PENNSYLVANIA LIONS STATE COUNCIL meeting this weekend at the 
Holiday Inn at Grantville, PA.  

Please put the dates on your calendar now and plan to spend the weekend in Grantville. A special Hospitality Night will 
be held Friday, October 28, 2016. The theme for the evening will be “AN UNFORGETTABLE NIGHT”. A fun evening for 
everyone.  

The Lions in District 14-C want to show the rest of the state we are a hospitable group, so a good representation from 
the district is a must.  

Also, PDG George Hilsinger and his Partner in Service will be holding a Basket Raffle to off-set some of the expenses for 
the weekend. The committee would be thrilled to have a basket donation from each club in the district. Make plans now 
to donate a basket or some raffle item, worth at least $50.00.  

PDG Shirley, Committee Chair 
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DECEASED MEMBERS 

Member Club 

GERALD L WERT DALLASTOWN LIONS 

DANIEL T BUCK NEW FREEDOM LIONS 

MICHAEL G FITZ SUSQUEHANNA LIONS 

NEW MEMBERS 
 

Member Club Sponsor 

JAMES S ZASTOVNIK ARENDTSVILLE LIONS DENNIS CRONIN 

HERBERT W. NIX JR RED LION LIONS BRADLEY KLINE 

KENNETH ANDERSON STEWARTSTOWN LIONS CHARLES SCHMIDT 

   

 

DIRECTORY CHANGES JANUARY, 2016 
District Governor Visitation Changes Pages 73 

Change New Freedom Lioness from March 14 to May 9 

Change Penn Township Lioness from November 23 to January 25 

Change Pinchot Park Lioness from February 8 to March 14   
 

UPCOMING LION EVENTS 

Mo. Day Event Location Contact Information 
     

Feb 5-7 State Council Meeting Valley Forge Casino Resort Club Secretary or Lions State Office 

at (717) 564-2586 

Feb 13 Cabinet Meeting St. Paul’s UM Church  
4360 Board Rd. 

Manchester 

Club Secretary 

Apr 23 District Convention Cross Keys Fellowship   
785 Berlin Rd.                
New Oxford 

Club Secretary 

May 19-

22 

State Convention Crowne Plaza Reading 
Hotel 

Wyomissing 

Club Secretary or Lions State Office 

at (717) 564-2586 

Jul 27 Banner Exchange Inn 94, 4805 Carlisle Pike, 
New Oxford 

Club Secretary 
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MEMBERSHIP AWARDS   2015/2016 
Below are the guidelines for the MD-14 Membership Contest, which runs through April 2016. 

This information can also be found on our district website  District 14-C - Lions e-District Web Site 

Please direct any questions you may have to PDG Richard Tinsmith at ltrt2@atlanticbb.net or your district GMT 
members. 

Thank you in advance for your cooperation and assistance in this matter. 

Happy and safe holidays to all. 

Yours in service and friendship, 

Lion Bob 

Bob McComas, State Administrator 

PA State Council of Lions Clubs 

949 East Park Drive 

Harrisburg, PA 17111-2810 

Office: 717.564.2586 

Cell: 724.421.5658 

E-mail: bob.mccomas@palions.org 
 

CATEGORY 1 
The District Governor, 1st and 2nd Vice District Governors, District GMT coordinator, and two guiding Lions who help to 

start a new club for the year running from July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016 will be recognized at the banquet held as 

part of the second State council meeting of the 2016-2017 Lions year. 

CATEGORY 2 
The PDG, PID, DG, and VDG who brings in the most new members during the one-year period running from April 1, 2015 

through March 31, 2016 will receive a membership waiver of state per capita dues for the year 2016/2017. The second-

place finisher will receive a MD 14 membership ribbon and medallion. Awards will be presented at the Friday luncheon 

held as part of the 2016 state convention in Reading. 

CATEGORY 3 
The Lion who brings in the most new members during the one-year period running from April 1, 2015 through March 31, 

2016 will receive a waiver on their state per capita dues for the 2016-2017 Lions year. The second-place finisher will 

receive a MD 14 membership ribbon and medallion. Awards will be presented at the Friday luncheon held as part of the 

2016 state convention in Reading. 

CATEGORY 4  
The Lion who brought the most new members in during the two-year period running from April 1, 2014 through March 

31, 2016 will receive a waiver of their state per capita dues for the 2016-2017 Lions year.  

CATEGORY 5 
The Lions Club that has the highest percentage of new members for the year 2015/2016 will receive a waiver of three (3) 

State per capita dues for the 2016-2017 Lions year. Please note: charter members of newly-formed clubs are NOT 

eligible for this award. 

Each club secretary shall be responsible for submitting information on behalf of the members of their club no later than 

April 15, 2016 to be eligible for the awards.  
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BEACON LODGE WISH LIST 2016 
 
 

 

ACTIVITIES:  
FOAM PAPER (all sizes)  
STYROFOAM SHAPES  
POSTERBOARD (all sizes)  
PONY BEADS  
ARROWS (NOT BROADHEADS)  
FINGER PAINT  
ACRYLIC PAINT (for crafts)  
GLITTER  
CARNIVAL PRIZES  
DVD'S (2009 &UP)  
22 LR SHELLS  
COLORING BOOKS (large print)  

HOUSEKEEPING:  
PAPERTOWELS  
TOILET PAPER  
LAUNDRY DETERGENT  
10-12 oz. HOT & COLD CUPS  
(NO STYROFOAM) 
PLASTIC SPOONS & FORKS  
CLOROX WIPES & CLOROX  
STANDARD SIZE PILLOWS  
BAR TOWELS  
TWIN SIZE BLANKETS  
DISINFECTENT SPRAY  
TISSUES  
THICK PAPER PLATES  
DINNER NAPKINS  
SCRUB BRUSHES  
VINYL ZIPPER TWIN MATTRESS COVERS  
VINYL ZIPPER PILLOW COVERS  
13, 33 & UP GALLON GARBAGE BAGS  

RAGS  
BUCKETS  

OFFICE:  
COLOR /WHITE COPIER PAPER  
ELECTRIC PAPER PUNCHER  
MEMO TABLETS  
WHITE-OUT  
WIDE CLEAR PACKING TAPE  
POCKET FOLDERS  
SCISSORS  

MAINTENANCE:  
BATTERIES - AAA, C, D, & 9V  
BEE/WASP KILLER  
PAINT BRUSHES  
RECIPROCATING SAW BLADES  
12" MITER SAW BLADES  
WALKIE TALKIES  
NITRILE GLOVES  
LONG NECK LIGHTER  
10W-30 OIL  

INFIRMARY SUPPLIES:  
LANACAINE SPRAY  
SHARPS CONTAINERS  
BUG SPRAY  
SPRAY SUNSCREEN  
EXAM GLOVES (ALL SIZES & LATEX FREE)  
BENADRYL SPRAY  
SALINE DROPS  
HYDROCORTISONE CREAM  
CALAMINE LOTION  
COLD RELIEF MEDICATION  
IMODIUM  
BABY WIPES  
VASELINE  
PEPTO BISMOL  
MYLANTA  
COUGH DROPS  
TYLENOL (ADULTS & CHILDREN)  
IBUPROFEN (ADULTS & CHILDREN)  
SANITARY NAPKINS (No Depends)  
LIQUID BENADRYL (for children)  

DONATION INFORMATION 
NAME:_____________________ 

DISTRICT:___________________ 

CLUB:______________________  

ADDRESS:___________________  

___________________________  
EMAIL:_____________________  

PHONE:_____________________ 
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 LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION (LCIF) 
 

 
 

RESPONDING TO HUMANITARIAN NEEDS 
 
Lions by way of LCIF: 
 We “Lions” Give Sight 
 We “Lions” support Youth 
 We “Lions” provide disaster relief 
 We “Lions” address Humanitarian needs 

 
5 MEASLES FACTS TO KNOW 

 400 people die each day from measles or 16 deaths every hour 

 Most measles deaths occur in unvaccinated children under the age 
of five 

 30 percent of survivors’ experience complications 

 When one person has measles, 90 percent of those they come into 
contact with will become infected, if they have not been vaccinated 
or have not previously contracted the disease 

 For US$1, a child can be vaccinated against measles 

 
Lions Clubs of District 14-C invite me to one of your club meetings for a 20-30 minute 
presentation on LCIF. I will be able to show you the many ways to donate to LCIF.   

Our District, over the years has received a TOTAL of $135,252 from LCIF.  

 
 
Contact: District 14-C LCIF Chairman 
PDG Noah Krout 
H (717) 225-4892 
kroutdeere@comcast.net 
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Dear Lion,  
   
The holiday season is a special time of year when we celebrate, reflect and give thanks. And no one deserves thanks 
more than you and your Lions.  
   
Thanks to you, our communities are stronger. Lions are leading through service and making a real impact in the lives 
of those who need us most. Your commitment to service and your support of the Centennial Service Challenge have 
helped Lions around the world impact the lives of more than 60 million people.  
   
Thanks to you, our clubs are stronger. Lions are inviting new members who are increasing our service impact in our 
local communities. Lions and clubs around the world are earning limited-edition recognition in the Centennial 
Celebration Membership Awards for strengthening their clubs and communities. I hope you will continue inviting 
new members to serve with you as Lions.  
   
Thanks to you, we’re looking forward to another great year. We will continue to invite, serve, and celebrate our 
upcoming Centennial in 2017. On behalf of Lions Clubs International, have a happy holiday season!  
   
Sincerely,  
   
Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada  
Your International President  

Bring Dignity to the Holidays  

The holidays are a time of celebration and joy, but for 
those who are hungry, it’s an especially difficult time of 
year. I encourage your club to host a service project 
over the holidays to help children, families or elderly 
neighbors who are struggling to put food on their 
tables.  
   
And be sure to join Lions around the world for the 
Worldwide Week of Service to Fight Hunger and 
Poverty on January 10-16. It’s a great opportunity to 
fight hunger in your community and earn special 
Centennial recognition for your club when you report 
your service on the MyLCI Service Activity Report.  

 

Shape the Future of Service  

You have a special opportunity to help determine our 
service priorities for our next century of service. This 
January, Lions Clubs International will be sending a 
survey to all Lions around the world asking what kinds of 
service are important to you and your community.  
   
Please tell your Lions they will be receiving the 
important survey email in January, and encourage every 
member to respond. We want to make sure you and 
your Lions have a voice in shaping the future of Lions and 
our global service efforts.  
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http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1295222079&sid=86621094&m=11661730&u=LIONSPROD&j=31342112&s=http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-service-challenge/worldwide-week-of-service-hunger.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5603%2D5617%20Yamada%20Club%20Message%20Dec%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1295222079&sid=86621094&m=11661730&u=LIONSPROD&j=31342112&s=http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/programs/centennial-service-challenge/worldwide-week-of-service-hunger.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5603%2D5617%20Yamada%20Club%20Message%20Dec%20EN


EAST PROSPCT LIONS DONATE TO THE 

“RELEASE TIME BIBLE PROGRAM” 

 

 

Release Time Bible Program Donation:  

Cynthia Silar, Canadochly Joy-El Released Time 

Elementary School Bible Program Coordinator 

is receiving a $1,012 check from the East 

Prospect Lions Club Fund Raiser Chairman, 

Howard Clever.  East Prospect Zion United 

Methodist Church sponsors this state-

approved weekly one hour program of Bible 

study, scripture memorization, prayer, and 

song with children in grades 3-5 each Thursday 

afternoon from Canadochly Elementary School.  

Currently there are 45 students participating in 

this program.  The donation is to provide 

transportation and other expenses as part of 

the Lions Club community outreach program. 

Article submitted by East Prospect Lions 

President, Terry Kemp 
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DISTRICT 14-C 
LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL 
JOHN GRIFFIE JR., DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

116 KOHLER MILL ROAD 

NEW OXFORD, PA 17350 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Monday 11th Gettysburg Lions Monday 8th Pinchot Park Lioness Tuesday 1st York Township Lions

Tuesday 12th East Berlin Lions Tuesday 9th Stewartstown Lioness Tuesday 8th Carlisle Lions

Thursday 21st Littlestown Lions Tuesday 23rd Weigelstown Lions Monday 14th Pinchot Park Lioness

Monday 25th Penn Township Lioness Tuesday 22nd Mt. Holly Springs Lions

Tuesday 26th Hanover Lions Wednesday 23rd Jacobus Lioness

Wednesday 27th New Oxford Lions Monday 28th Springettsbury Lioness

Thursday 28th Jefferson Lions

2015-2016 VISITATION SCHEDULE

January 2016 February 2016 March 2016


